

Club Information

President: James Goble Vice President: Chris Roberts Treasurer: Don Bourdon Secretary: John Limbrunner Safety Officer: John Limbrunner Field Marshall: Bill Rutherford Intro Pilots: Seth Nagy, Vic Welland,

& Chris Roberts
Webmaster: Chris Roberts

A Note From The President

The new AMA safety rules have been put up at the field over the old ones. Please take a few moments to read over these next time you are out at the field. Everyone enjoy the snow and please be careful. We will see you Tuesday night. Also, we would like to take a moment to wish Bill Rutherford a Happy 70th Birthday!

James

Meeting Agenda

Caldwell Aero Modelers Agenda

Welcome Everyone

Approve Meeting Agenda

Approve New Member Applications

Reports

Treasurer Report

Membership Report

Safety Report

Field Report

Intro Pilot Report

Old Business

New Business

Announcements

Monthly Presentation – TBD

Auction & Show-N-Tell -- TBD

Adjourn until March 18 at the library.

CAM Meeting Minutes

CAM Meeting Minutes January 21, 2014

James called the meeting to order at 7:09 PM and welcomed all.

New member applications – None.

Treasurer's report – Balance of \$1,413.30. 15 paid members. A motion was approved to pay the club's AMA dues.

Safety report – Several instances of flying over the pits and the parking area have been noticed. This is a dangerous action and should be avoided.

Field report – The field was reported as holding up well. Some concern about rocks at the edges of the runway. Discussion re. moving the pits closer to the new runway instead of grassing. A vote approved grassing the old runway area. Bill may rototill the old runway area before seeding. Seth will check with authorities to see if this can be done. Seth will gather seed and etc. prices.

Intro pilot report – None.

Old business – Club dues are past due.

New business – The FAA has a program open to all for a design of a drone having specific capabilities. Specs are available on-line.

James introduced the idea of having combat and abstract builds. All would use the same power plant but everything else is up to the builder. For the abstract build, the least aircraft looking design would be the goal.

A vote was taken and approved to have a swap meet at the field. Don will check with

Lee at Hunting Creek for their participation in the swap meet and having a Fun Soar in May.

Vic offered to maintain the club's Gold Club status with the AMA.

Monthly Presentation - None.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:40.

Around The Patch

One day, the pilot of a Cherokee 180 was told by the tower to hold short of the runway while a DC-8 landed. The DC-8 landed, rolled out, turned around, and taxied back past the Cherokee.

Some quick-witted comedian in the DC-8 crew got on the radio and said: "What a cute little plane. Did you make it yourself?"

Our hero the Cherokee pilot, not about to let the insult go by, came back with a real zinger: "I made it out of DC-8 parts. Another landing like that and I'll have enough parts for another one."

Gotcha!